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Mr Brook, Headteacher Miss Rankin, Head of School

Dear Parents and Carers,

This has been another semester filled with opportunities for our students to achieve academic excellence, develop 
character, raise aspirations and celebrate successes.

Our Y7 students have made a fantastic start to their secondary school journey, and many have successfully completed 
the Passport to Success programme. This initiative has helped them settle in, build confidence, and develop the skills 
they need to thrive at Castle Hall Academy and throughout their life.

Y8 students have delivered some outstanding performances in athletics, impressive leadership in the academy 
production, and fully engaged in some inspiring careers talks from external speaker and at the Careers Fair. All of this will 
empower them to thrive as they move into Y9, the final year of KS3 studies.. 

As Y9 students have made their option choices, they are now set to begin a more focused and personalised curriculum 
that will shape their future pathways. This is a time filled with opportunity and growth, and we encourage all students to 
approach their studies with enthusiasm and determination. 

Y10 students have recently engaged in a range of post-16 opportunities and participated in mock interviews. As they 
prepare to enter Y11, a crucial stage in their academic journey, it is vital that they show full commitment to their studies 
and make the most of every opportunity. 

Our Y11 Prom was a truly special evening, marking the end of an important chapter for our students in style. It was 
wonderful to see them celebrate together, looking forward to the exciting futures that await them.

Educational enrichment has been a key focus this semester, with a wide range of educational visits taking place across all 
year groups. These experiences have brought learning to life and provided valuable insights beyond the classroom.

To celebrate the hard work and positive behaviour of our students, we were delighted to run reward trips to Alton 
Towers for Y11 and Flamingo Land Y7-10. These trips were a huge success and a well-deserved treat for those who 
consistently demonstrate our school values.

None of the above  would be possible without the dedication and enthusiasm of our staff team. Their commitment to 
providing the best possible experiences for our students is truly inspiring, and we would like to thank each and every one 
of them for their hard work this semester.

As we look ahead to the summer break, we hope all our students and families enjoy a restful and safe holiday. We are 
sincerely grateful to parents/carers for your continued support in upholding our procedures and policies. Your 
partnership is truly appreciated and plays a vital role in creating a safe, respectful, and thriving environment for all our 
students.

We look forward to welcoming everyone back in September for another exciting year at Castle Hall Academy.

Please see below for first day back dates and all other key dates. 

Warm regards,
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KEY DATES 2025-26
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Exciting Changes to Our School Timetable

We are pleased to announce a new structure to the school day that will be introduced from the start 
of the upcoming academic year. To enhance learning and wellbeing, we are moving to a revised 
timetable with three extended lessons per day from Monday to Thursday, and two lessons on Fridays. 
This change is designed to reduce cognitive overload, allowing students to engage more deeply with 
their subjects and benefit from increased time for practical work and application of knowledge.

To support this new structure, students will now follow a two-week timetable.

Why the Change?

Reduced Cognitive Overload: Fewer transitions between subjects each day mean students can focus 
more deeply and retain information more effectively.
More Time for Application: Longer lessons allow for richer learning experiences.
Improved Wellbeing: A calmer, more focused day with less movement time and transition supports 
mental health and reduces stress.

Supporting All Learners

We understand that change can bring challenges, especially for students with Special Educational 
Needs and Disabilities (SEND). We want to reassure families that adaptations and support will 
continue to be in place. Our commitment to Quality First Teaching remains at the heart of every 
lesson, ensuring that all students can access the curriculum and thrive.

Teachers will continue to use strategies such as:

• Clear lesson objectives and structured routines
• Visual aids and scaffolding
• Regular checking for understanding
• Differentiated tasks and support where needed

We are working closely with our SEND team to ensure that all students feel confident and supported 
during this transition.

SCHOOL TIMETABLE
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EXTRA CURRICULAR
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ATTENDANCE STRATEGY
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COMMUNICATION

EXTRA CURRICULAR

It is important that we have up to date information for your child. Please 

inform the Academy of any changes to your contact details.

Your main point of contact is your child’s Head of Year. The Head of Year team 

spend the day with their year groups in lessons, at break and lunch, they also 

supervise after-school detentions and support extra-curricular.

Please bear with them when making contact.  Contact details from September 

2025: 

Student Absence

Parent/carer must notify the Academy on the first day of absence, to explain 
the reason for the absence via:

Head of Year Email Phone

Miss Clarkson, HOY 7 rclarkson@castlehall.com 07708 796626 

Mr Pearson, HOY 8 jpearson@castlehall.com 07895 746870

Mr Johnson, HOY 9 djohnson@castlehall.com 07708 795466

Mrs Bonham, HOY 10 lbonham@castlehall.com 07708 795385

Miss Ennis, HOY 11 cennis@castlehall.com 07565 399941

Attendance Officer Email Phone

Miss Toth
Mrs Dalby

studentabsence@castlehall.com 01924 523232

mailto:rclarkson@castlehall.com
mailto:jpearson@castlehall.com
mailto:djohnson@castlehall.com
mailto:lbonham@castlehall.com
mailto:Ceniis@castlehall.com
mailto:rclarkson@castlehall.com
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STUDENT LEADERSHIP

A heartfelt congratulations 
to our newly appointed 
Head Students and Deputy 
Students. Your selection is 
a testament to your hard 
work, integrity, and the 
respect you've earned 
from both staff and peers. 
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KS4 PREFECT TEAMS

Congratulations to our newly appointed Y10 and Y11 Prefect teams. 
As leaders, you have the exciting opportunity to shape our academy 
community. 
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. S

BRONZE DofE EXPEDITION

Over two days and one night, these students demonstrated resilience and teamwork that 
truly embodies the values of the Duke of Edinburgh Award and Castle Hall Academy.

Their success is a testament to weeks of preparation, training, and commitment. 
Supported by our dedicated staff and parents/carers. 

Congratulations to everyone involved.
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. Students eagerly put the new equipment to 

BRONZE DofE EXPEDITION
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Logging in to MCAS New and Existing 
accounts 
• From within the web browser type 
www.mychildatschool.com or access the 
MCAS mobile phone app, this will open 
the Parent Login screen.

• Enter your Email Address and Password. 
Use the Email Address registered to the 
MCAS account and the Password to Login.

• Click on the Login button.

• Login to the MCAS account and see all 
Students linked to that Email Address.

MY CHILD AT SCHOOL - MCAS

New Accounts
Parents were sent an email with a link to the 
Parent Login screen, then parents will click 
Here to open the Create Your Password 
screen. Parents then enter password and 
confirm password then click create password. 

Re-send Email and Link 
If you require a link to your user account re-
sending please contact office@castlehall.com  

Thank you to parents/carers who have activated their accounts! 

mailto:office@castlehall.com
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. S

CHA CHICKS 

 Hatched chickens 
have gone from strength 
to strength in their happy 
new home.

Thank you to their new 
caretakers for looking 
after them so well.
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SEMESTER 2 SUCCESS

As we wrap up another exciting term at Castle Hall Academy, we are thrilled to celebrate 
the exceptional achievements of our students across a wide range of academic, athletic, 
and personal development pursuits. Semester 2 has been a shining example of what 
dedication, teamwork, and ambition can achieve. Here's a look at some of the highlights:
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SEMESTER 2 SUCCESS
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. S

SEMESTER 2 EDUCATIONAL VISITS

Yorkshire offers a treasure trove of educational experiences, blending culture, nature, 
history, and sport. In Semester 2 our students had the benefit of visiting:

Spen Valley Athletic Track – racing into fitness and fun
Yorkshire Sculpture Park – where creativity came to life
Yorkshire Wildlife Park – up close with incredible animals
Hornsea – exploring the coast and learning about the environment
Hull & East Riding Museum – stepping back in time through history
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LITERACY SUCCESS

This semester, students were rewarded for their 
incredible reading achievements with a vibrant, 
carnival-themed celebration! The event was filled 
with fun, games, and well-deserved recognition for 
those who reached impressive milestones.

Students who read 20 books or surpassed half a 
million words were invited to join the festivities, 
celebrating their dedication and love for reading in 
true carnival style. 
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. Students eagerly put the new equipment to good use 

COMMUNITY SUPPORT
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. S

STUDENT SURVEY
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Dear Parents / Carers,

Unfortunately, we are having to write to you about some dangerous and inconsiderate 
parking around school. Cars are being parked across local residents’ driveways, on 
pavements, junctions, double yellow lines and on the zigzag lines. This is obviously 
both very dangerous and illegal.

We know pick up and drop off times are difficult and very busy due to large amounts 
of children, but safety must take priority.

Dangerous and illegal parking can pose a safety risk to our students and others.
Please consider:

✓ parking further away from school, advising your child where you will be
✓ park further away and walk up to meet your child
✓ encourage children to walk home where possible
✓ use public transport

Help us to keep everybody safe.

Castle Hall Academy

THINK BEFORE YOU PARK!
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OPEN EVENING FOR Y5 FAMILIES
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Uniform Exchange offers free uniform to families in Kirklees.  You can 
support them and the environment, by donating uniform you no longer 
need, or you can contact them if you need support via 
https://www.uniform-exchange.org/

UNIFORM EXCHANGE
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SCHOOLS OUT
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SCHOOLS OUT
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